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	Committee Name:       Campus Use and Development

	Committee Chair:

Bill Leach
Campus Services Dean
	Committee Members:  Sara Alexander, minutes (Campus Services), Jim Martineau (Director Health and PE), Gale DeFontes (Facilities & Information), Rick True (Art), Joe Austin (Dean, ITS), Elizabeth Howley (Horticulture), Kirk Pearson (Campus Services), Gordon Hoffman (Campus Services), George Sims (Environmental Health/Safety), Sarah Nolan (Full time faculty); Bill Zuelke (Dean, Student Services Division), Thomas Frank (Part-time Faculty) and Student Representatives. Ex Officio – Courtney Wilton, Vice President.

	Committee Meeting Schedule: 3rd Wednesday each month, 3:00 p.m. CC 126

	Committee Rotation Schedule: Two years

	Charge of Committee: 

To provide direction for the maintenance, modification, construction and use of existing and proposed college buildings, facilities and grounds. To accomplish this charge, the CUDC must review existing/proposed practices, procedures, and the Facility Master Plan, to make necessary recommendations to the College Council.
Subcommittees are:

· Grounds Committee: Elizabeth Howley, Chair

· Food Service Committee: Joe Austin, Chair

· Signage Committee: Kirk Pearson, Chair

· Environmental Safety and Health Committee: George Sims, Chair

	Review Issues from Past Year: 
· Recommended to Presidents’ Council a ban on the use of tobacco products at all campuses.   
· Stimulus project review and approval.

· Forum art project installation.

· Dog litter collection stations.  

· Motorcycle training needs at Orchards parking lot.
· Review effectiveness of individual smoking areas with some required changes.

	Decisions/Outcomes/Recommendations Made in Past Year: 
· Along with the Campus Security Committee, forwarded a formal recommendation to Presidents’ Council to ban smoking and use of tobacco products at all CCC campuses.    
· Approved installation of dog litter stations. 

· Reviewed the effectiveness of designated smoking areas and relocated the Randall Hall smoking cabana and eliminated the smoking area from De Jardin. The Committee determined there is an over-crowding problem at the Dye Learning Center smoking cabana but elected to recommend a total ban on smoking in lieu of expanding or relocating that smoking area.

· The Committee reviewed and approved the list of proposed deferred maintenance projects that were eventually funded by state stimulus dollars.   
· Approved motorcycle training track to be configured on the Orchards parking lot along with the installation of a large movable metal storage container for classroom equipment.  

· The Committee was directly involved in the review and approval of a new commissioned art project that was ultimately installed in Gregory Forum.  
· The ASG requested that students be permitted to paint and re-design the break area at Clairmont. CUDC approved this project. 

	Current and Future Issues:
Focus for the 2009-2010 year includes:
· Alternative energy demonstration projects: CUDC continues to review proposed wind turbine lighting for the quad, solar hot water conversion for Training Center A, and a hydrogen-powered fleet vehicle.

· Alternative energy infrastructure design for the Oregon City campus.

· Development of bond projects for potential bond request in 2010 or 2011.

· Review of new food service vendor.

· H1N1 response and preparations.





